
August 10, 2022 

  

 
 
 
 
 

The August meeting of the Heidelberg Township Planning Commission was called to order 
by Chairman Larry Rohrbaugh at 7:00 P.M. on Wednesday, August 10, 2022.  Members 
present were Larry Rohrbaugh, Judy Tessem, and Travis Laughman. 
 
Also present were Kari and Rob Meeks, Ed Strasbaugh, Doug Brodbecker, Mike Myers, and 
Mike Rice. 
 
The minutes were approved as read. 
 
There was no public comment. 
 
Kari and Rob Meeks appeared regarding 6125 Gardner Road.  They are requesting a special 
exception to allow them to create a day care facility in the basement of their home which is 
in the Agricultural Zone.  Judy Tessem made a motion to recommend approval to the Zoning 
Hearing Board.  Travis Laughman seconded.  Passed unanimously. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:00 P.M. 
  
Respectfully submitted by Judy Tessem 
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